

## St Peters CE Academy Alton

### School Association General Meeting

<b>Meeting Date &amp; Time</b>	12 March 2019, 19:00hrs	<b>Meeting Location</b>	The Bull's Head, Alton
<b>Meeting Chair</b>	Helen Stone	<b>Minutes Draft Date</b>	12-March-2019

Attendees	Apologies
Anna Bennett <b>AB</b> Clair Chapman <b>CC</b> Jess Harding <b>JH</b> Helen Stone <b>HS</b> Jo Stringer <b>JS</b> Hollie Kelsall <b>HK</b> James Miller <b>JM</b>	Helen Tate <b>HT</b>

Item No.	Agenda	Details of Discussion	Action By:
2	Minutes of 15 January 2019	The minutes of 15 <sup>th</sup> January were agreed to be a true and accurate account of the meeting.	N/A
3	Fundraising update	<p><b>JH</b> advised that currently the account is sitting at £1999.74 in credit.</p> <p>Since last meeting, the following was raised:                      £169.00 From the Valentine's disco.                      £77.50 from the Friday sweets                      £35.00 from the Dads' walk</p>	
4	Future Fundraising	<p><b>JH</b> to follow up the Tesco funding application again. Has submitted an application for similar Waitrose funding. There is a 3-month waiting list.</p> <p><b>HT</b> has agreed to check if Morrisons do any similar schemes.</p> <p>Adult disco confirmed date 30<sup>th</sup> March. <b>HS</b> advised that Jamie Ashton is the DJ. Unfortunately, the fish and chip van is booked elsewhere, other options have been looked into so tickets will say bring own booze and nibbles. Need to pay Village hall £110. Re. raffle prizes, <b>HK</b> to organise hamper, look at Denstone Farm Shop. <b>JM</b> to donate bottles, also ask Jade from Blacksmiths. £8 per ticket this time pre-bought, £10 on door. To advertise around Denstone and Oakamoor as well. Pre-disco meeting to be held on Tues 26<sup>th</sup> March, 7pm with DJs, <b>JM</b> and PTA.</p> <p><b>AB</b> advised that St Peter's tea towels/bag have been designed and are now in school. <b>HS</b> to sell for Mother's</p>	<p><b>JH</b> to follow up</p> <p><b>HT</b> to check</p> <p><b>HS/HK</b> to follow up</p> <p><b>HS</b> to look into</p>

		<p>Day gifts. <b>HS</b> to check prices with <b>HT</b></p> <p>The Dads have paid another £35 (2 still to pay) and have planned the next walk at the beginning of April.</p> <p><b>CC</b> will chase John Hudson re. cakes to sell in The Bull on Fridays, profits to PTA.</p> <p>Violin concert – <b>AB</b> advised we can have whatever date, but it must be a Friday from 10.30 – 11.30 as that is when the tutor is available. <b>AB</b> will arrange between Easter and Summer half-term. To organise cakes to sell.</p> <p>An informal meeting to be held to organise Easter activities - Easter egg hunt, Easter eggs to food bank. <b>HK</b> suggested egg hunt at a house/farm.</p> <p>Open Gardens will not take place this year. 22<sup>nd</sup> June is Beer Festival. <b>HS</b> advised that Sue Green will ask Eddie Heath if they can put children’s activities on at the school field – it would therefore be easy to arrange something to go with this.</p> <p><b>JS/HS</b> to ask Kate Woods where she sourced her gazebo from.</p> <p>Items to be kept on agenda: May – Ice cream, Sports Day tea/coffee stall June – Fathers’ Day stall. Heather John’s beetle drive. July – Summer fayre, end of term party at Bridge, Pizza at Bull August – possible summer holiday activities.</p>	<p><b>CC</b> to follow up</p> <p><b>AB</b> to arrange date</p> <p><b>JS/HS</b> to check with KW</p>
5	School wishlist	<p><b>AB</b> has booked the author, Christopher Donovan on June 27<sup>th</sup> for £450.</p> <p><b>AB</b> advised that the school needs iPads and laptops. The server issue is still being investigated. <b>JH</b> to talk to Mrs Pemberton about funds needed and payments to be made.</p> <p><b>AB</b> asked if PTA could pay for Year 4 leavers’ yearbooks – agreed. <b>HS</b> – Year 4 parents traditionally organise leavers’ hoodies rather than PTA. <b>AB</b> to check with parents.</p> <p><b>AB</b> advised Abbie needs compost for the Veg Patch. <b>JS</b> suggested children to write letters to local garden centres/supermarkets/B&amp;Q – <b>AB</b> will do. PTA to fund anything needed in the meantime. <b>AB</b> advised teachers have had their PTA classroom money for this term.</p>	

		Microsoft funding – keep on agenda. <b>HT</b> will lead on this.	<b>HT</b> - Microsoft funding
6	Date for Next Meeting	<b>Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> April 2019 at 19.00hrs at the Bull's Head.</b>	Anyone available to attend